At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 4th day of October, 2010

Roll Call:                          Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                           George A. Woolsey, Councilman         

       

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman                   
 

        

       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
                   Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Ann Fisher of Balmville.   
 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Delete #    6A. ASSESSOR:          Reinstatement of Assessor’s Clerk Title   


Add On # 10.  ENGINEERING: City of Newburgh Wastewater Treatment    





        Plant Expansion








4A.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda. 

4.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING: for Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” Residential Lot Areas.

Suggested Date and Time: October 18, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.

Supervisor Booth said this proposed Local Law for Environmental Sensitive Areas-Residential Lot Areas was introduced at the September 29, 2010 Audit Workshop Meeting.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Residential Lot Areas is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Review under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Calling Public Hearing on October 18, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. for the Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Residential Lot Areas. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
5.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING for 2011 General and Highway Fund Budgets 

Suggested Date and Time: November 1, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.

Supervisor Booth said the Tentative General and Highway Fund Budgets were presented to the Town Board on Wednesday October 6, 2010. The Tentative Budget was increased by 1.9 percent and the Preliminary Budget will be presented in October.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Calling Public Hearing on November 1, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. on the Preliminary 2011 Town of Newburgh Budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  

6.
ASSESSOR:
A.
Reinstatement of Assessor’s Clerk Title


This item was dropped from the agenda. 


B.        Certiorari Settlements:

            i.     Aldi’s Inc.
Supervisor Booth said Aldi, Inc. which is located in the Town of Newburgh is asking for a review of their preliminary appraisal due to the present condition of the property. They are asking for a reduction in the assessed value by $50,000.00 for 2007 and $75,000.00 for 2008, 2009 and 2010. The chart shows that the total refund liability for the Town of Newburgh, excluding special districts and the fire district, will be approximately $2,109.00. The school district’s refund will be significantly greater. Supervisor Booth said that the Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh was unable to attend the meeting tonight  but he has recommended that the Town accept this settlement. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL 97-1-27.22 Aldi, Inc. (NYS Route 17K-D’Alfonoso Road), Index Numbers 2004-4510; 2005-4533, 2006-5589, 2007-6564, 2008-7567, 2009-8182 and 2010-7561. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked how long Aldi’s has been doing business in the Town of Newburgh because after five years a business is paying the full tax rate.

Supervisor Booth said at least ten years.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  


            ii.    Matrix Newburgh, L.L.C.

Supervisor Booth said the Town’ Sole Assessor has recommended accepting the proposed settlement for Matrix Newburgh I, LLC. The property consists of two contiguous, vacant parcels. One is a 45.4 acre parcel on the north side of Route 17K, which has the southbound Thruway and its ramps on its eastern side. The second contiguous 23.6 acre parcel extends to the cul-de-sac at the end of Corporate Boulevard in the Northeast Business Center. The Consent Order provides for a reduction in the total assessed value for the two parcels by $530,735.00 for 2008, $490,968.00 for 2009 and $367,780.00 for 2010. The chart shows that total refund liability for the Town, excluding special districts and the fire district, will be approximately $15,309.05. The school district’s refund will be significantly greater. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 95-1-4, 12 and 95-1-69.25 Matrix Newburgh I, LLC (NYS Route 17K, Corporate Boulevard), INDEX NUMBERS 2008-7525; 2008-7527, 2009-7923, 2009-7924, 2010-8023, 2010-8024. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
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DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if the request for this reduction is due to the market value.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the reduction is based on what an appraiser considers a fair market value and purchase price for the years in question. 

Supervisor Booth said the reduction was based on the Empire State Appraisal Consultants and the purchase price in 2007. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  

7.
CAMO Contract Modification
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said based on questions the Town Board had at the September 29th Audit Workshop, he spoke to Mike Tremper the Vice President of CAMO, in regard to their questions regarding a price change for a shift premium or if the schedule changes. Mr. Osborne presented the Town Board with a revised contract modification and he pointed out item #2 where it states the following: “The shift operator’s work schedule can only be made by the Town upon consent of CAMO Pollution Control which shall not be unreasonable withheld or delayed. For the second and third shifts there is a two percent shift differential.”
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the CAMO Pollution Control, Inc. contract modification No. 1. to the existing contract between the Town of Newburgh, N.Y. and CAMO Pollution Control, Inc. consisting of the following additional terms:

1. CAMO Pollution Control, Inc. will provide a full-time licensed shift operator with a NYS 2A Water Treatment Operator license.

2. The shift operator shall work 40 hours per week coincident with the existing staff. Work hours shall be 8:00 am to 4:30 pm with ½ hour non-chargeable time for lunch. The shift operator’s work week shall be Tuesday through Saturday. Outside of an emergency condition, a modification to the shift operator’s work schedule can only be made by the Town upon consent of CAMO Pollution Control which shall not be unreasonable withheld or delayed. For second and third shifts, a 2 percent shift differential will be applied.

3. CAMO will bill the Town two-thousand two-hundred and forty dollars ($2,240) per week for these services. Any additional time for the shift operator will be at an hourly rate of fifty-six dollars ($56) per hour subject to any overtime charges.

4. All other terms and conditions of the existing agreement shall apply to this modification. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  

8.
POLICE:

A.
T-93 Withdrawal

Supervisor Booth said as per the Town Board’s request he has spoken to Chief of Police John Mahoney regarding the T-93 and T-94 vouchers submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital. Chief Mahoney did review and compare the vouchers that were submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital with the ones submitted in January of 2010 and adjustments have been made by Flannery Animal Hospital.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated September 24, 2010, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay Veterinarian services preformed by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of August 2010, in the amount of $544.75. The funds to pay these invoices will come from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  

B.
T-94 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated September 24, 2010, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay veterinarian services preformed by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of August 2010, in the amount of $1,384.15. The funds to pay these invoices will come from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  

9.
HIGHWAY: Authorization to Hire Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to start the procedure to hire six Seasonal Employees for the 2010 Winter Season. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  

10.
(Add On) ENGINEERING: City of Newburgh Wastewater Treatment Plant
Mr. Osborne said TENSCO Construction CO., LLC is requesting the final payment and release of retainage for the City of Newburgh Wastewater Treatment Plant expansion. Payments to TENSCO were suspended near the end of the project because of a lien filed by a subcontractor and a separate pending upstate lawsuit involving TENSCO asking the Town to hold payment because of an action taken on another project. For a period of time simultaneous with completion of the project, TENSCO’s status as an on-going business concern became uncertain and we were unable to contact its principal to resolve these issues. In April of this year, the new management of TENSCO contacted him regarding the final payment due on the project. At the Town’s request, TENSCO provided documentation from its attorney that the issues previously identified had either lapsed or were satisfied. These documents were reviewed by the Town’s attorney and found to be satisfactory. In addition, the project has been accepted as complete by the City of Newburgh and in the intervening time, no problems have been identified by the City’s operating staff or engineering department. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 4, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to make a final payment to TENSCO Construction Co., LLC for the City of Newburgh Wastewater Treatment Plant expansion project in the amount of $89,754.94. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  

11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


There were none.
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12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Roseanne Smith, Orange Lake, said the reason she is here tonight is her concerns with the property that is located on the corner of Lakeside Road and Route 52. The property is presently vacant but it was a deli and convenient market. People are dumping unwanted items at the site. Mrs. Smith called Code Compliance on December 18, 2009 to make a formal complaint. There was no action taken and as time goes on there are more and more items that are accumulating and now the windows in the building are being broken. She has concerns with the length of time it is taking to bring this property into compliance. She is now reaching out to the Town Board to ask what the next step is to have this property cleaned up. 

Supervisor Booth said he has talked to the Code Compliance Office and they are following up on the complaint. Mr. Booth said there is a meeting between the realtor and the person responsible for the building. The building is under foreclosure which makes the process difficult. 

Mrs. Smith asked to be kept informed with what is going on. She asked if there is any recourse if the owner refuses to clean up the property.
Supervisor Booth said usually the institution that is foreclosing on a property will not take action until they are in position of that property. The cleanup of the property then becomes the responsibility of the realtor.

Councilwoman Greene asked if there are Town Laws that allow the Town to cleanup the property and re-levy the cost onto the owner’s property taxes.

Mr. Taylor said there is a provision in the State Uniform Building Code for conditions of properties. He does no believe that the Town can re-levy the cost of the property cleanup on the owner’s property taxes.
Supervisor Booth said that in the year 2003, in a new Code that was adopted by the State of New York, there was a provision where the Town could re-levy the cost onto the property taxes. In 2007, the State repealed the provision that was adopted in 2003.
Councilman Bello said in the New York State Property Maintenance Code there are violations and it does come under the authority of government.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other comments or questions.

There were none.

12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:35 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
